UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATNRY COMMISSION

REGION iV
URANIUM RECOVERY FIELD OFFICE
80X 26326
DENVER, COLORADO

NOV 03 1989

URFO:PJG
Docket No. 40-8902
04008902340E

ARCO Coal Company

ATTN: Mr. R, S. Ziegler
P.0. Box 638

Grants, New Mexico 87020

Gentlemen:

We have completed our review of your September 9, 1989 submittal concerning the
contaminated diecel fuel currently being stored at the Bluewater Mill. Our
review enables us to conclude that there is negligible risk associated with use
of the diesel fuel and that contamination levels are below those specified in
Appendix B to 10 CFR 20 for release to unrestricted areas.

The release of the fuel for use as a diesel fuel would be in accordance with

NRC regulaticns and the conditions of your license. Should you have any
questions, please contact Mr., Pete Garcia of my staff.

Sincerely, ;

Ramon E. Hall
Director
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